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Eastern Trail Management District Meeting- Draft Minutes 
Kennebunk Town Hall   - Third Floor Conference Room – January 11, 2017, 8:30 – 10:30 a.m.

Attendees:

Board:

Eric Labelle, Vice Chair – Kennebunk

Tad Redway, Secretary - Arundel

Bob Hamblen –Saco 

Marianne Goodine- Wells

Greg Tansley- Biddeford
Ryan Colpitts-Scarborough

Megan McLaughlin-Old Orchard Beach

Tom McCallum – South Berwick

Joe Yuhas –ETA
John Andrews- ETA

Staff:
Carole Brush,  ETMD Executive Director


Call to Order : Meeting called to order by Vice Chair Labelle at 8:35 AM
1. Introductions: 
2. Minutes of November 9, 2016
Motion: Mr. Yuhas moved and Mr. McCallum seconded the motion to approve the minutes of November 9, 2016  . 
Vote: Unanimous in favor.
3.  Financial Report: 
The Executive Director reported that the budget formulation for the next fiscal year is proceeding, expenditures are on track, and the December bills have been mailed. The Tax Exempt 990 forms have been completed by the accountants and filed with the IRS.
Motion: Ms. Goodine moved and Mr. Yuhas seconded the motion to approve the November  Financial Report.

Vote: Unanimous in favor.
4. Operations: 
A.  Software Upgrade Request: The Executive Director reported that the office copy of Quickbooks is antiquated and requires replacement. The software cost is $150 while the transfer of data from the current to the new version will be approximately $500. 

Motion: Mr. Hamblen moved and Mr. Redway seconded the motion to authorize the expenditure of $650 to update the existing Quickbooks accounting system.

Vote: Unanimous in favor.

B.  Update MDOT Funding Process: The ED reported that the MDOT funding process is limited to $400,000 total project cost and a 25% local match in cash and not in in-kind services. Applications are due August 15, 2017.
Greg Tansley added that engineering soft costs eligible for funding but it must be secondary to actual construction operations.

C. Setting Funding Priorities for 2017: After much discussion the Board agreed that the next funding cycle should be focused on the Kennebunk-Wells extension. Vice Chair Labelle reported that the Sebago Technics survey bid came in lower than expected and therefore the scope of the work would extend into Wells. 
The Board expressed concern about achieving progress in the southernmost section of the off-road trail. The Executive Director will speak with Town Manager Perry Ellis about pursuing a 50/50 match Planning Partnership grant to plot a strategy for the South Berwick portion of the off-road trail.
5. Ongoing/Proposed Projects
A. Scarborough –  019386.00  
 The Executive Director reported on funding progress:

ETA has committed $50,000

Town & Country Credit Union has committed $100,000

WEX ha committed $25,000
The Thompson Family has committed $25,000 over the next two years

Avangrid (CMP parent company) has committed $25,000
Total equals $160,000 or $3.2 million of the $3.8 million budget. Funding deficit is now down to $600,000.

The December 31, 2016 deadline is no longer an issue. However the easement and the $600k funding gap remain the principal impediments. Wetlands mitigation and the nagging conflict between CMPs required retaining walls versus alternative side slopes remain stumbling blocks.
B. Biddeford-Saco Gap: Biddeford is still working diligently to close the gap between the two off-road trailheads via Cathedral Oaks. Saco efforts have hit several snags. A joint Biddeford-Saco City Council is scheduled for January 31, 2017 to discuss trail extension planning between the two cities.

John Andrews asked if PACTS could be cajoled to fund a study of using active railroad corridors to help close the gaps. Mr. Tansley informed him that PanAm RR will never author is adamantly opposed to the rails with trails concept.
C. Kennebunk Wells Trail: Mr. Labelle reported on the low bid for survey work by Sebago Technics and will be asking MDOT whether an of the excess can be used to fund other development activities in addition to surveying. He will report back on his findings at the February meeting.
6.  Reports from Municipalities

A. South Berwick: Mr. McCollum reported that the South Berwick Town Council met with the Vine Street Bridge group regarding proposed reconstruction of the bridge. They are looking for a letter of support from the Council in their pursuit of grant monies to assist with the project.  Although there has been no official action, it appears the Council is in favor of the project. The South Berwick town engineer may contribute to the effort by donating engineering services in the reconstruction design. 
B. Arundel: Per the Board’s request, Mr. Redway spoke to the York County Deputy Sherriff Greg Segivany on the appropriate procedure to ban William Hallczuk and his dogs from trespassing on the Eastern Trail. The Deputy advised that the ETMD has to only submit a letter to him signed by the President banning Mr. Hallczuk from ETMD. Mr. Hallczuk will be notified by the Sherriff’s Office and if he or his dogs transgress, Hallczuk will be prosecuted. 
Motion: Mr. Hamblen moved and Mr. Andrews seconded the motion to ban William Hallczuk of 445 Mountain Road as well as any and all of his dogs from accessing, crossing, or traveling on the Eastern Trail. 
Vote: Unanimous in favor.  (Chairman Bill Reichl will compose and submit the letter to YCSO)
6. Outreach, Amenities & Events 

The Executive Director reported paid events on the trail were down to $800 this past fiscal year. So far, the Juvenile Diabetes Foundation is only one paid event for FY 2017.  A volunteer Events Committee has been formed. The Chair of said committee, Bob Hamblen reports that one idea being developed is to establish an Ambassador troop to lead events and educational walks on the Trail thereby increasing public visibility and interest in the ET. 
Mr. Labelle reported that Kennebunk Recreation Department has received Fitness and recreation equipment that could be installed on the ET to increase the diversity of trail users. The Board endorsed the idea and Mr. Labelle will discuss the matter with the Recreation Director.
7. Other Business
None.
8. Next Meeting – February 8, 2017
9. Adjournment
Motion: Mr. Andrews moved and Mr. Colpitts seconded the motion to adjourn at 9:45 am.
Vote: Unanimous in favor.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tad Redway

ETMD Secretary
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